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Greetings Lions of 5M3! 
  District Governor year started out doing the first cabinet meeting of the 
year. The meeting was held at the city park in Sherburn on the first Saturday 
August. It was well attended and everyone was very pleased to be able to 
gather for this meeting. Lots of good discussion on the Lions Programs and 

what is happening and what is not taking place because on the coronavirus. Lions are starting to 
meet in-person and some are doing the Go-to-meeting or Zoom. It’s nice to hear some clubs are meeting and trying to 
make plans for activities that could take place.  
    Had my first club visit in Springfield. Lions Clubs that were there were Springfield Area, Morgan, New Ulm and 
Sleep Eye. Had a great evening visiting with the area Lions. Thank you. I don't have many club visits on my calendar. 
Please call or e-mail me so we can get your club on the list.   
    USA Canada Lions Virtual Leadership Experience: Racing into the Future with Kindness and Diversity is been held 
as online event. Lions can register for this to learn from Lions Club International Leaders, featured professional speak-
ers and numerous seminars, while in the safety and convenience of their own houses. It starts Sept. 25 at 8:00 pm and it 
ends Sept 27. at 5:00 pm. You have the opportunity to select from 19 educational seminars, be inspired and motivated. 
The cost is a very reasonable $20. 
    We are working on the NAMI plan. A letter has been sent to club presidents asking them to talk to their Clubs 
about NAMI in 5M3. We need buy in from all club members for this to work. Membership in 5M3 needs to grow, re-
place our aging members and those who have moved away. We want to work with Clubs in 5M3 to develop service 
projects and increase membership over the next three years. Please help us make this plan work, we need to bring our 
membership up and the only way it will happen is if all the clubs get together on this. More details to follow. 
     Lions Club International has come up with a plan for payment of dues. Flexible Payments: No clubs will be sus-
pended or cancelled through December 31, 2020.  Charter and entrance fees waivered: We have waived all charter and 
entrance fees from July 1- December 31, 2020 

     Zone meetings are getting started up again so if you are planning one please the DG David know. NAMI District 
Champion Don Kuehl will talk about what is happening with the NAMI program. 1VDG Gordon would also like to 
attend and talk about LCIF. Lots of different information to be discussed at the zone meetings. 
    We are going to do Guiding Lion training in the district. The question is “how do we do it?” It will be determined 
by the amount of interested members who want to take the training. The training will take place in a couple spots in the 
District or it could be a Go-Meeting format, like the officer training. If you are interested let DG David or GLT Wayne 
know if you would like to do this and how. Most of the people that were certified in the past have had their certifica-
tions expire.  
 We are still looking for that 2VDG. It would be nice get done as soon as possible.  
 

That's all I have for now. Enjoy the rest of the nice summer. 
 

BRINGING GROWTH TO LIONS 

DG David Janssen 
 

Contact DG David Janssen to set up  a visit with your club!    
507-236-2480   Davidjanssen1947@hotmail.com 

Zones 3 and 4 

Where: Slayton Pizza Ranch
-your own expense 

When: Wed. Sept. 16, 6:30 PM 

Hosted by Zone Chairs Darren 
Saner and Edie Aas 
All club members welcome. 
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From the desk of 1VDG Gordon Mulder—a look back, a look for-
ward. 

I as able to attend a couple of Leader Dog zoom meetings this past 
month.  As always, they do a terrific job meeting the needs of sight 

impaired individuals, and as always they did a little talk on the need of fund rais-
ing—no surprise there.  The more one is involved with a particular project, the more 
you are aware of the good  job they are doing and the need for fund raising. 

I was asked to lend a hand to LCIF in 5M3.  How can one say no to such a good pro-
ject?  LCIF makes grants locally, district wide, country wide, and worldwide.  Keep 
on saving your pocket change for LCIF, as Campaign 100 is still ongoing. 

Zone meetings will be happening in the near future.  Club officers are encouraged to 
attend, but in reality, all lion members are invited.  How can information be dis-
persed without individuals ready to catch, absorb, and act on it?  Here is an oppor-
tunity to learn from fellow lion members.  No need to reinvent the wheel.  Replicate 
success.  Whatever works someplace else, could very easily work in your own home 
club. 

Somewhere I read—Lions helping lions helping others.  Help me, help you, help oth-
ers! 

It is a good day to be a Lion.  Serve with pride, with the Pride. 

Lion Gordon Mulder 

Lions Den 
District 5M3         

 

District Governor:   
Lion David Janssen 

105 Swanson Dr          
Sherburn MN 56171     
davidjanssen1947@hotmail.com 

 

1st VDGE: 
Lion Gordon Mulder   
1631 175th St         
Luverne MN 56156     
gordonmulder@yahoo.com 

 

Secretary:                      
Lion Diana Kuehl          
141 Second Ave           
Jackson  MN 56143         
507-847-3126              
DianaKuehl5@gmail.com   
 

Treasurer/Dist Admin.:                      
Lion Denise Nelson       
405 S Street                   
Morgan  MN 56266       
507-227-1712                 
dlnelson0714@hotmail.com 

 

Newsletter Submissions:  
lion5m3@hotmail.com 

 

WE NEED CHAIRS FOR:  

 INTERNATIONAL EXCHANGE 

 PUBLIC RELATIONS 

 

CONTACT DG DAVID IF INTERESTED. 
davidjanssen1947@hotmail.com  507-236-2480 

 

June 30, 2019……….1,131      

July 31, 2020…….….1,109       

YTD Members Added:.1 
YTD  

Members Dropped: … 5 
YTD   

Net Loss/Gain: -4 

38 clubs 

Retention is the key  to 
keeping your membership 
numbers.  You cannot run 
your programs without 
your members.  Talk to 

SEE FOLLOWING 
PAGE FOR MORE 
INFORMATION! 

mailto:davidjanssen1947@hotmail.com
mailto:gordonmulder@yahoo.com
mailto:dlnelson0714@hotmail.com
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(See previous page for website) 
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Side effects of chemo, effects of returned leukemia, growing pains, and being two...many of the things on these lists are 
the same, so when your two year old is up for hours during the night, in extreme pain, because his legs hurt-your brain 
goes into panic mode. You try so hard to be calm and talk through all the things it could be, that are just normal kid is-
sues. However, your brain begins this prepping "what if" reaction.  
 

Anybody can give you all the words of wisdom in the world, however, in the mama and dads brain its there....we've 
been told the laundry list of things we have to keep an eye on. We know leg pain is on each of these lists.  
 

Today Jeffy had his oncology appointment and his numbers all looked good! We know this is our world and will be for-
ever. The list of side effects of chemo are never ending...we try to remain positive and remember that we never get off 
this rollercoaster...we need to keep our eyes straight forward and....it is what it is. Being the calm in our own storm, is so 
important. A great Dr appointment and we are beyond excited that Jeffs numbers look good! He is 6 months out from 
chemotherapy and can start his non-live vaccines as soon as we can get him in. We also got the green light that its ok 
for our other kids to attend school like other kids, of course.....with masks!  
 

15 minutes at a time.   

(on a side note: Jeff received a backyard playstation from Make A Wish!) 

Journal Entry by Meg Spartz —  
(childhood cancer speaker at 2020 5M3 
convention)  
 

August 6, 2020  

Lion Diana Kuehl, Jackson Lions Club and Childhood Cancer Chair, 
stitches this logo (above) on blankets to be tied and donated to the 
children’s center in Sioux Falls. As of the end of July, 265 blanket 
have been prepared and are ready to be tied as a service project at 
the district convention in Fairmont in February 2021. 

Support the Childhood 
Cancer Foundation by 
purchasing a pin from 
Diana Kuehl. 

dianakuehl5@gmail.com  
or 507-847-3126              
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NAMI – NAMI – NAMI – NAMI – NAMI – NAMI – NAMI 

Greetings Lions of 5M3.  Have your Clubs been thinking about starting back up again after our 
March shut down?  Some Clubs have and I am going to encourage you to think about how your 
Club can resume your activities.  Just remember to practice safe protocols if you do.   

I know that your Clubs have lost several income producing activities due to the shut-down, but I 
hope you are still serving your communities with those projects that do not cost you money. 

NAMI.  Do you remember what that stands for?  North American Membership Initiative.  I 
sent out an email to all Club Presidents and some Secretaries (no club President email addy) 
with a letter regarding NAMI.  In the email, there was a form for you to sign and return to me.  
As of today, I have only gotten two back.  I can only assume that the rest of the Clubs have not 
met yet.  Please make sure you present this to your Club members and that it gets approved 
and returned to me.  Congratulations to Hadley Lions and Morgan Lions for accepting the mem-
bership challenge and returning the form. 

NAMI is a club driven membership project with four goals:  1.  Increase membership in each 
club; 2.  Revitalize clubs with less than 15 members; 3.  Look for different service projects in 
the communities that your club serves; 4.  Start new clubs in our District. 

District 5M3 NAMI team consists of our District Governor, 1VDG, GLT, GMT, GST, and Zone 
Chairs.  Part of our jobs is to communicate with you on our progress with membership growth, 
help clubs work toward a positive membership growth, assist you in identifying new service pro-
jects, and help in revitalizing clubs if needed.  I am your NAMI chairperson and I will be happy 
to visit with your clubs on what is available.  I hope to be with all the clubs in the next 30-60 
days during your Zone meetings which should be coming up. 

Till next month, think about restarting your clubs, get your club to buy in to the membership 
program and return those acceptance forms to me.  Any questions please let me know.  Send 
me an email (ddkuehl@msn.com) or call my cell, 507-841-4917.  Wishing you the best as “We 
Serve” again in 2020/2021. 

PDG Donald E. Kuehl, NAMI Chair, 5M3 

New Ulm Virtual Diabetes Walk 

The New Ulm Diabetes Walk will again be 
sponsored by the New Ulm and Lafayette 
Lions Clubs. We will not be meeting for an 
organized walk this year. Instead, we are 
asking you to walk on your own to find a 
CURE for Diabetes and/or to send us a donation. Donations of any amount will be greatly appreciated. 
The majority of these donations will be used at the University of Minnesota to research the CURE for 
Diabetes. Donations can be sent to: Bob Schirlinger, 801 N Payne St. New Ulm, MN 56073, Write 
checks to "MN Lions Diabetes Foundation" or, you can donate at https://www.nudbwalk.com/ or at 
https://www.gofundme.com/f/23istjx7g0 . A soft deadline for this year's Diabetes Walk is September 
26th. Thank you for your generous support in the past. Hopefully, we will be able to gather for a fun 
walk next year. If you have any questions, please call Lion Bob at (612) 501-2719. 

mailto:ddkuehl@msn.com


 

10 



 

11 

MNOHP Thanks the Lions of 
MD5 by Sharing Our Out-

comes Report Card 
For more than 15 years, Minnesota Oral 
Health Project has worked closely in 
statewide partnerships to develop a new 
model for reaching children and families 
lacking regular oral health care.  The Li-
ons of MD 5 and PDG Dan Snobl have 
been strong supporters of our project, 

our goals, and our children.  Explore what we've 
learned in this Sharing Our Outcomes summary report 
card to Minnesotans. 
 

Read more at: 

https://crushcavities.com/the-story-of-the-

minnesota-oral-health-project-sharing-our-
outcomes/  

5M3 needs a Lion to 
serve as 2VDG next 
year!! 
CONTACT DG DAVID  if interested or know of 
someone who would fit.  Hope to fill this position  
before summer’s end. 
 

davidjanssen1947@hotmail.com  507-236-2480 

https://crushcavities.com/the-story-of-the-minnesota-oral-health-project-sharing-our-outcomes/
https://crushcavities.com/the-story-of-the-minnesota-oral-health-project-sharing-our-outcomes/
https://crushcavities.com/the-story-of-the-minnesota-oral-health-project-sharing-our-outcomes/
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1st Cabinet meeting of the year was held at Sherburn City Park. 
Sherburn Lions members prepared an excellent meal.  

DG David  presided over his first  cabinet meeting as 
District Governor. 

Westbrook Lions held their annual picnic and installation of 
officers Aug. 16 at the Woelbar Barn. L-R seated: Bob Nel-
son, Gordy Eichner. Standing: John Madson, Arlene Erickso, 
Russ Gundermann, Darren Peters, Carolee Stutz, Brian Zim-
merman, Larry Kirchner, John Rupp. Due to Covid-19 Darren 
Peters, past president, did installation.  

Above and left: Springfield Area Lions helped 
the Springfield Area Food Shelf with a Covid-19 
food delivery on Aug. 17 
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Lion Bob Schirlinger receiving his Hall of Fame Award in Sher-
burn on August 1st. L-R, DG David Janssen, Lion Bob Schirl-
inger and IPDG Don Kuehl.  

Lion Bob Schirlinger Receives Hall of Fame 
Award 

Lion Bob Schirlinger received the MD5M Hall of Fame Award on August 
1st 2020 at the District 5M3 Cabinet meeting in Sherburn MN. Lions 
Clubs in the district are allow to nominate one Lion. These nominees are 
them held up for vote at the District Convention. Only one Lion from each 
District of Multiple District 5M is allowed to receive an award each year. 
The winner is then presented the Hall of Fame Award at the MD5M Con-
vention. This year, because of the cancelation of the MD5M Convention 
due to the COVID-19 virus, the award had to given at a latter date. 

The Lions Club of New Ulm nominated Lion Bob due to his activity in his 
own club and District 5M3. He is very active in his club being president 
twice, serving 6 years as a trustee for the MN Lions Diabetes Foundation, 
WebMaster for his club's and the district's website and much more. 

Granite Falls Lions held a burger/brat feed on 8/12/20 with 
the proceeds going to their equine/equine special Olympics 
program at LeMar ranch in Granite Falls. 
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Springfield Area Lions hosted District Governor David 
Janssen’s visit Aug. 13th. Attending were Morgan, New 
Ulm, Sleepy Eye and Springfield Area Lions Clubs. 

Morgan Lions  Club 

Lions Club of New Ulm 

Springfield Area Lions  Club 

Sleepy Eye Lions  Club 

Left: Lion Thomas 
Goetz (right) receives 
Leadership  
Appreciation plaque for 
being 2019-2020 Pres-
ident of Sleepy Eye 
Lions Club. Present-
ing the plaque (left) is 
2020-2021 incoming 
President Lion Blair 
Folkens. 
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LIONS SERVICE PROJECTS 

Springfield Area Lions and FFA Alumni hosted a cruise-in 
breakfast on August 2. 

REMINDER:  
Articles for newsletter are due 
by the 20th of the month! 
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3rd Wed; 6:00 pm      
Community Center   
Lion Andy Simon, Pres. 

3rd Tues; 6:30 p.m.   
Hadley Community Ctr 

Lion Al Husfeldt, Pres. 

1 & 3 Mon; 6:30 p.m.   
AM Legion                

Lion Teresa Rossow, Pres. 

1st Mon; 6:30 p.m.    
Vesta Café                       

Lion Jim Penske, Pres. 

3rd Mon; 6:30 p.m.   
Trolley’s Bar & Grill                      

Lion Todd Trudel, Pres. 

3rd Mon; 6:30 p.m.    
Fulda Sr Citizens Ctr 

Lion Mike Peterson, Pres. 

1st Mon; 6 p.m.    
Church of Christ      Lion 

David Petersen, Pres. 

2nd Thurs; 6 p.m.     
St. Pauls Church Hall 

Lion Greg Hansen, Pres. 

1/2 Thurs; 6:15 p.m.    
Turner Halle             

Lion Jean Nielsen, Pres. 

2/4 Tues; 6 p.m.      
Bello Cucina’s  

Lion Jackie Meyer, Pres. 

2nd Mon; 6 p.m.    
Multi-Purpose Bldg Lion 

Lion Joel Poppe, Pres. 

2/4 Wed; 6:30 p.m.    
Jack Slades              

Lion John Holt, Pres. 

2nd Thur; 7 p.m.    
Knotts Corner          

Lion Joel Weidemann, Pres. 

3rd Mon; 7 p.m.     
Senior Center          

Lion Darren Peters, Pres. 

1st Wed; 6:00 pm      
Eagles Club #320        

701 1st Ave S St. James 
Lion Joseph McCabe, Pres. 

4th Mon; 6:30 p.m.     
Lions Community Ctr 
Lion Galen Engholm, Pres. 

4th Tues; 6:30 p.m.    
Lake Wilson Legion Lion 

Jack VanEck, Pres. 

1st Thurs; 6:30 p.m.    
Jeffers City Hall       Lion 

Ron Knoll, Pres. 

3rd Mon; 6 p.m.      
Pizza Ranch            Lion 

Tony Rosener, Pres. 

3rd Tues; 7 a.m.    
Friendship Café        

Lion Douglas Clevenger, Pres. 

2nd Thurs; 6:30 pm     
American Legion      

Lion Gilbert Anderson, Pres. 

 

Bringing the District news to you! 
If your  Club is not listed, be sure to send in $40.00 to  

District Treasurer, Denise Nelson at 405 S St, Morgan MN 56266.   
Memo line: Newsletter Sponsor.   

NOTE: Clubs can sponsor more than one time! 

 

2nd Wed; 6:30 pm 
Hadley Community Ctr 

Lioness Deb Helmke, Pres. 

2nd Mon; 6:00 p.m.    
Comfrey Comm Ctr Lion 

Martha Fredin, Pres. 

1st Tues; 6:05 p.m.      
Railway Bar & Grill   
Lion Thomas Goetz, Pres. 

2nd Mon; 6:30 p.m.    
PK Egan’s  

Lion Gene Bies, Pres. 

 

  

2nd Mon; 6:30 p.m.   
Multi-Purpose Center   

Lion George Erbes, Pres. 

3rd Mon; 7 p.m.    
Stonewall Bar & Grill 

Lion Bob Quissell, Pres. 


